[bookmark: _GoBack]Ingalls USD 477 will hold a public hearing to discuss the proposed Open Enrollment Policy that is mandatory under HB 2567.  The USD 477 Board of Education will have the public hearing November 6th at 7:00 pm.  The hearing will be held in the Board of Education Conference Room.
Ingalls USD 477 Out-Of-District Enrollment Policy

Ingalls USD 477 will allow out of district K-12 students to enroll if the applicable grade level has 17 or fewer students.  USD 477 will take enrollment applications from the Monday following the last day of each school year through May 31st.  If the enrollment in a grade level is below 17 students a student will be selected from the grade level applicant pool.
Ingalls USD #477 believes a collaborative partnering between the school, guardian, and student greatly enhance the likelihood a student will have academic, social, and emotional growth.  To continue our practice of developing and maintaining relations with all stake holders and ensuring an individualized education plan is uniquely designed for each student all out of district applicants and their guardian must:
1. Interview with the principal, this will include a building tour and a meeting with the school counselor.
2. Provide an unofficial transcript from previous school.
3. Enroll with an understanding that you and your student will be strongly encouraged to participate in state testing and all school surveys to determine how we can best serve our students and their family. 
4. Understand the student will follow the Ingalls Out-of-District Policy Agreement (see below). 
5. Provide behavior and attendance records from the previous school. 

Out-of-district students must maintain the following district expectations to continue enrollment:
1.  	Out-of-district students will not be accepted if he/she is serving a long-term expulsion.
2.  	Ingalls USD #477, at the point of enrollment, will honor all short-term suspensions, from a prior district.  
3.  	To maintain enrollment/attendance at Ingalls Schools, out-of-district students must acquire at least a 2.0 G.P.A at the end of each semester.  A student who falls below a 2.0 G.P.A will be placed on an academic contract for a 9-weeks probationary period to bring the G.P.A up.  The administration will review the student’s progress at that time to determine if he/she has met the terms of the contract and whether they may continue to attend.
4.	To maintain enrollment/attendance at Ingalls Schools, out-of-district students must conduct good behavior while attending.
5.	Continual minor disciplinary infractions may result in dismissal.
6.	 Failure to maintain good attendance will result in dismissal.

 

